
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND 

SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 11 SEPTEMBER 2003

                                                                                                                                                                                                    

IOS.75/03
SUBJECT REVIEW – ENVIRONMENTAL PERFORMANCE OF THE COUNCIL

Pursuant to Minutes IOS.60/03 and IOS.62/03(b) (copy Minute Excerpts of which had been circulated), the Head of Commercial and Technical Services and the Environment Officer were present at the meeting to assist Members in gathering further evidence to progress this Review.

Mr Battersby stressed that although Commercial and Technical Services could lead by example, implementation of environmental improvements would rest in the hands of individual Business Units.

Discussion arose during which the following issues were raised to which the Officers responded:

Previous efforts to establish a plan to improve environmental performance had not succeeded.  What were the obstacles to success and what level of commitment was necessary from Members to rectify that situation?
Members would require to identify the development of such a plan as a corporate priority and allocate the resources necessary to ensure its implementation and the monitoring thereof.  It was, however, stressed that the energies of Officers would be totally devoted to Waste Management for the foreseeable future.

For policies to work in practice they must be clear and have the support of the Authority as a whole.

In addition, the Authority needed to be seen to be operating in an environmentally friendly manner.  The Government expected that to be achieved as part of the corporate working of the Authority.

Was it unrealistic therefore to demand the development of a plan at this time?
If that was identified as a high priority, then it would require to mesh into the Budget cycle, consideration of which was ongoing at the moment.

Establishing the Council’s baseline position was clearly essential.  Could that information be researched by staff in another Business Unit?
It would be possible, but they would still rely heavily upon information provided by our staff.

Are you aware of other Authorities which are setting the pace in this area and could be used as a role model?
There were a number of good examples of systems which the City Council could adopt.

How much energy did the Council use, and what steps could be taken quickly, within existing resources, to reduce energy and water consumption?
The Council currently spends £1/3m on energy.   It was not possible to identify the amount of energy used by individual Units because of the current metering arrangements.  Clearly financial accountability may achieve reductions in energy usage within Business Units.

The key driver for change was via the Best Value Performance Indicators.  BVI 180 now gave higher emphasis to energy management, as a result of which there was greater scope for improvement. 

Energy management was the next priority, with resources to undertake an energy audit of all operational buildings being sought from the Planned Maintenance Budget through the Budget process.  The results of that audit would require to be in place before an Action Plan could be prepared to improve performance.

On the 9th floor the lights now came on with movement, rather than burning continuously, which was an energy saving measure.

Referring to transport, the Council had signed up to the Local Transport Plan which embraced environmentally sustainable transport initiatives.  Action had also been taken as regards dual fuel and a pilot ‘Park and Ride’ scheme for Carlisle at Christmas time.   The latter scheme was ready to go, subject to confirmation of funding from the County Council.  The County Council was also looking into the potential for park and ride in Carlisle and it was hoped that the outcomes of the pilot would be fed into that assessment.

It was hoped to promote a Green Commuter Plan for the Council during the next financial year, the first step being to hold an event to which all the major employers within the City Centre would be invited.  The input of this Committee would also be welcomed.

Had a survey of staff’s current travel habits been undertaken?

A survey may have been undertaken some time ago.  Ownership of any travel plan by staff was vital to its success and therefore it would be important to appraise staff of the options under consideration and seek their views.

How long would it be before completion of the Civic Centre window replacement programme was achieved?
The strategy was to complete a façade per year over a three year period, therefore one remained outstanding at the present time.

Did a corporate Procurement Policy exist within the Authority?

From a bulk purchasing perspective, a number of criteria had been adopted e.g. the use of recycled paper wherever possible, bio-degradable cleaning products, etc.  On occasion products were deemed to be inferior and more expensive.  The Council was now beginning to demand that companies take account of environmental issues in the production of their products, but it would take time for the industry to catch up with demand in that area.  The new computerised system would enable increased monitoring to take place.

Would it be possible to better integrate the knowledge of the Environment Officer into helping with the procurement process?
The Council was not at that level of expertise yet.  A clear policy would be required.  Climate change was also relevant and the Executive had requested that the Head of Environmental Protection Services produce a Climate Change Strategy, in consultation with the Carlisle Environment Forum, Strategic Partners and relevant Overview and Scrutiny Committees, with a view to a final Strategy being submitted to the City Council for approval in early 2004.

Dr Taylor indicated that he would draft a report on behalf of the Committee for submission to the next meeting, which course of action was agreed.

RESOLVED – (1) That this Committee recommends that the Executive make improving the environmental performance of the Council a priority and allocate resources so that this can be pursued in the next financial year.

(2) That this Committee notes the intention that an energy audit of all of the Council’s operational buildings be undertaken during the next financial year and would urge the Executive to agree to resource the same from the Planned Maintenance Budget.

(3) That this Committee would welcome the opportunity to be represented at the event proposed to take place during the next financial year to promote a Green Commuter Plan.

(4) That the Overview and Scrutiny Support Officer prepare a draft report concerning Climate Change Strategy for submission to the next meeting of this Committee.







